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Monday Regular September 9, 2019

The Coshocton County Commissioners met in Regular session on Monday, September 9, 2019 with
Mr. D. Curtis Lee, Mr. Gary L. Fischer and Mr. Dane R. Shryock. Also in attendance was Ken
Smailes and Kennedy Webb, WTNS, Leonard Hayhurst, Coshocton Tribune and Robin Schonauer,
Budget Director.

Approve Minutes

Mr. Fischer made a motion, seconded by Mr. Shryock to approve the minutes of the Wednesday,
September 4, 2019 meeting as presented.
Vote: Lee yea
Fischer yea

Shryock yea
Appointment-Tiffany Swigert to EODA

Mr. Shryock made a motion, seconded by Mr. Fischer to appoint Mrs. Tiffany Swigert, Coshocton
Port Authority Director to serve as the Coshocton County Representative for the Eastern Ohio
Development Alliance (EODA) effective January 1, 2020.

Vote: Lee yea
Fischer yea

Shryock yea

Resolution 2019-060

Mr. Fischer made a motion, seconded by Mr. Shryock sign Resolution 2019-060 a joint resolution
by the Coshocton County Commissioners and the City of Coshocton for the 2020 Census
Partnership.

Vote: Lee yea
Fischer yea

Shryock yea
Resolution 2019-061

Mr. Shryock made a motion, seconded by Mr. Fischer to sign Resolution 2019-061 for the creation
of the 2020 Joint County/City of Coshocton Complete Count Committee for the 2020 Census.

Vote: Lee yea
Fischer yea

Shryock yea
Monthly Pay-In Report
Received the Clerk of Courts Monthly Pay-In Report for the month of August 2019 from Ms.
Camila Graham, Coshocton County Clerk of Courts.
Monthly Prisoner Food Cost

Received the Prisoner Food Cost Report for the month of August 2019 from Sheriff Timothy
Rogers.
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Grant Permission for Court Square-United Way

Mr. Fischer made a motion, seconded by Mr. Shryock to granting permission to the United Way of
Coshocton County the use of the Court Square to place the United Way Campaign Thermometer for
the 2019-2020 Campaign year.

Vote: Lee yea
Fischer yea

Shryock yea
Private Road Subdivision-TR 364
Mr. Shryock made a motion, seconded by Mr. Fischer to sign the Chestnut Ridge Private Road
Subdivision. The creation of a 1-lot subdivision located on TR 364 in Tiverton Township, on
property owned by Robert L. Robertson, Auditor’s Parcel Number 0340000023000, and property
owned by Kevin Miller and John H. Mullet, Auditor’s Parcel Number 0340000000800.

Vote: Lee yea
Fischer yea

Shryock yea
Transfers/Additionals/Reductions

Mr. Fischer made a motion, seconded by Mr. Shryock to approve the following
Transfers/Additionals/Reductions which have been certified by the County Auditor.

Additional — Engineer

TO FROM AMOUNT
362-0100-5400.02 Oth Exp. Misc. Unappropriated Fund Balance $£9,000.00

Additional — DJFS
090-0100-5820.00 Grants Unappropriated Fund Balance $150,000.00

Additional — Juvenile/Probate Court

209-0200-5999.00 Adv. Out SSIP  Unappropriated Fund Balance $4,500.00
209-0300-5999.00 Adv. Out Unappropriated Fund Balance $17.500.00

Total $22,000.00
Transfer-Board of Election

201-0100-5260.00 Contract Service 201-0100-5200.00 Supplies $10,000.00
Then and Now Certificates

M. Shryock made a motion, seconded by Mr. Fischer a motion to approve the following Then and
Now Certificates which have been certified by the County Auditor.

VENDOR ACCOUNT# AMOUNT DEPARTMENT
Lonestar Fire Prot. 361-0100-5400.03 $4,578.00 Engineer
Total ID Solutions Inc. 151-0100-5260.00 $1,435.00 Sheriff
Vote: Lee yea
Fischer yea

Shryock yea
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Discussion

Mr. James McDonald, President and CEO of Allwell attended the meeting to give the
Commissioners an update on their new building project. Mr. McDonald gave them a background
of Allwell in our community and discussed the new facility that will be located at 710 Main Street,
Coshocton. The building will be 9,500 square feet and will cost approximately $3.2 million. They
have signed a loan with the USDA and the Ohio Department of Addiction Services will provide
some funding. The contractor will be Paul Construction Company, Inc. Their target date for opening
will be in June 2020. A groundbreaking ceremony will be Thursday, September 19, 2019 @ 4 p.m.

Kirk Drain Project

Ms. Deb Bigelow, Mr. Ryan Medley Mr. Zach Wallace and Mr. Greg Waters from the Soil and
Water Conservation District attended the meeting to discuss the Kirk Drain Project. Ms. Bigelow
explained that according to Amy Boyer, ODA Engineer, the SWCD Technicians could move
forward with the survey and design as a Petition Ditch or Conservation Works of Improvement but
they do not have job approval for the project. Ms. Boyer could assist since she has job approval for
these types of improvements. If Ryan Medley and Zach Wallace do the survey and design work, it
would save the County money. Soil and Water would like to move forward with the survey and
design work on the Kirk Drain, she has spoken with Fred Wachtel, County Engineer and he agrees.
Mr. Shryock asked how many properties the improvement affected. Ryan Medley stated there are
six residents currently affected by the work needed on the ditch. Soil and Water will get permission
from the homeowners regarding the surveys. Mr. Lee asked if they needed additional funding, Ms.
Bigelow stated they did not come seeking additional funds, SWCD just wanted to keep the
Commissioner informed of the project. The Commissioners agreed that the project needed to move
forward.

Adjourn
At 12:00 p.m., Mr. Lee adjourned the meeting.
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